Early Retirement Policy

Whilst accepting that Early Retirement should be considered exceptional, rather than normal, the Council continues to believe that early release for employees over 55 with instant access to some form of enhanced benefit is an extremely useful tool with which to manage change in Local Government. The Council’s policy is, therefore, designed to strike a balance between keeping retirement costs to a minimum and providing sufficient flexibility to manage staff reductions when necessary.
Certain employees are entitled to apply for early retirement before normal retirement age. However, in all cases of early retirement the employer must make restitution to the Pension Fund for early payment of benefits. Therefore all applications for payment of retirement benefits will be considered on an individual basis and normally will only be approved if it can be demonstrated to be in the employers’ interest to do so. We would normally expect the additional cost of the early termination to be recovered within three years of the employee’s termination date. 
No enhancements will be made to pension entitlement.
Flexible Retirement

Members can elect to draw their pension from age 55 onwards while remaining in employment, but only if at the same time there is a reduction in their hours of work or grade of employment. However, in certain cases the employer must make restitution to the Pension Fund for early payment of benefits. Therefore all applications for payment of retirement benefits under this provision will be considered on an individual basis and normally will only be approved if it can be demonstrated to be in the employer’s interest to do so. We would normally expect the additional cost of the early termination to be recovered within three years of the employee’s termination date. It should be noted that this facility does not replace the Early Retirement and Voluntary Redundancy Schemes. It is merely an additional provision.
Notice Provisions

The Council reserves the right to make payments in lieu of notice where it deems this to be the most cost-effective method of terminating employment by reason of early retirement.
Dealing with Applications for Early and Flexible Retirement

All applications will be judged on their individual merits and whilst every effort will be made to accommodate requests the Council must reserve the right to refuse individual requests if the costs outweigh the benefits.
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